
DOMINION MEDICAL MONTHLY

numerous in the. tail tiian in the b)ody or bead. In tissues treated
with MiiIler's fluid they appear, under low magnification, as con-
spicnous points of a briglit yellow colon. With highi magnification
they are found to be composed of small polygonal celis having a
round, nucleus and hoinogeneous protoplasin. These islands, there-
fore, are really duetiess glands iaibedded in the substance of the
panereas.

Without going into detýails, it inay be briefly stated that Opie
found that in a certain pere-entage of the cases of interstitial pan-
creatitis diabetes was an accompaniment of the disease. lIe showed
that the diabetes oecurred especially in the interacinar forin of
pancreatitis, in which the interstitial tissue grows in and surrounds
the individiial acini, rather than in the interlobular type of the

disease. What was of nosit importance, however, was Êhe observa-
tion th-at diahetes was associatcd ouly in those cases wliere the

islauds of Langerhans wcre practieally coînpletcly destroyeýd, and

this was naturally mo'st likely to occur in the interacinar type. The

thought naturally occurred to Opie to make a systemiatie histological

examination of the pancreýas in a consecutive series of fatal diabetes

cases. H1e found that in nearly evcry instance' the islands were
almost complctely dcstroyed and had undergone a liyaline degenera-
tien. Ssobolew, werking indiependcently, puhlished in 1901 prac-
tically identica]. observations on the relations4îip betwcen disease
of the islands and diabetes. In view of the intimate relationsliip,
in bis series, betwcen involvernent of the islands and diabetes, Opie

was led to conclude that there wvas a very intimate conneetion
bctween theým and carbohydrate mietabolisi-i. Laguesse and Sciifer

liad previously suggested that the islaufs furnisli an internai
secretion in the :same inanner that the tliyroid and adrenals do.
Owing to their minute size and the irnpossihility of isolating theni

froýin the rest of the gland substance, it bas 1)een praetically irn-

possile to produce experimental evidence supporting this view,,
aithougli -fsolbolew claims te have done so. Occurring as ductless

glands, and being surronded hy a rieli capillary network, it is

extremely probable that these islaufs secrete soine sul)stance-call

it a ''glycolytie ferient'' after Lépine if we wil-which enters the

cireulating 1lood, and whichi is nccessary for the proper comblustion
of carbohydrates in the systcm.

From what lias been said it will be pe'rfeetly obvious to everv-one
tlîat a careful microscopie examinatien of the pancreas is necessary

befere excluding it as a cause of diabetes. 'flic gland on macro-

scopie examination may appear perfectly normal, while on micro-

scopie study these smnall islandm. mnay lie found coinpletely degen-


